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Draft Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting
held on 12 March 2013 at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms



Present:    


Councillor Mr G Hunt - Chair






Councillor G Saunders – Vice Chair






Councillor N Coleman







Councillor I Sharp






Councillor H Buxton






Councillor Miss S Hewitt



Officer



Mrs S Hunt – Clerk to the Council
            
In Attendance -



16 Parishioners
The Chair welcomed all attending and stated that this was not a Parish Council meeting but the Annual Parish Meeting. After the usual reports, parishioners could raise any matters of concern to them or the village.

1 Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 20 March 2012
Copies had been distributed to all attending by the Clerk, they were agreed to be a true record and then signed by the Chair.
2 Police Community Support Officer Report

PCSO Jeanette Boardman was unable to attend but sent the following report. 

 
The number of crimes recorded for Ashmanhaugh for the period 16/03/12 – date are:

 

Theft



                         
1
Attempted Burglary                                               1

Burglary
                                                 
1
 
No one has yet been arrested for these crimes, but the police do have a suspect for two of the three.

3 Annual Report by the Chair of the Parish Council

The Chair presented his annual report.
ASHMANHAUGH PARISH COUNCIL - ANNUAL REPORT BY THE CHAIR
01 APRIL 2012 to 12th MARCH 2013
The Chairman explained to the meeting that it had been a very successful year for the Parish Council, who had continued to put the people of the Parish first in all their dealings.  The Council had been very stable until Cllr Rachel Buxton had resigned at the beginning of the year, and currently was seeking a new councillor to bring the Council back up to its membership of 7.  The vacancy had been advertised, and the Clerk had forms if anyone was interested.

The Chairman expressed his thanks to both the ex Clerk, Mrs J Sharp and also her replacement Mrs S Hunt.  In general terms the council has had an income of £3,000 and is left with around £2,000 in the bank.  The Council is budgeting for this amount to decrease gradually and to continue with prudent spending.  Around half of all income is on employment and training.  
The Council has been fortunate that Neal has continued editing the bi-monthly Parish Council Newsletter, a big thank you to him for his continued support on this. 
The Parish Council also administers the Poors Trust which is a relic of ages past, small grants are available, the criteria has been published int he newsletter, and is on the website – anyone who is interested in applying for a grant should contact the Clerk or any Councillor.  

The Jubilee was a real success for the village, bringing everyone together.  The Council held an energy event last Autumn which was well supported and would help parishioners save money, and had set up a bulk buying consortium working with RCC.

A Parish Plan evening was held, there was a small attendance, many thanks to Rachel Buxton who is continuing to steer this forwards.

The parish was a runner up in the under 500 residents category of the Pride of Norfolk Awards.  All credit to those who organised the application.

Parish Council meetings are held on the first Tuesday in May, July, September, November, January and March at 7.00pm in the Preston Rooms. Parishioners are encouraged to attend whenever possible. 
Cllr Mr Geoff Hunt
Chair Ashmanhaugh Parish Council   19th March 2013
4 Preston Rooms Report

Report given by Mrs Anne Mulhall. Chair of the Ashmanhaugh & Beeston Preston Room Management Association.
Activities:  
There was a full and varied calendar of activities in 2012 most of which were well attended.  The hall was also used to raise money for McMillan Cancer Nurses.
Awards
With other committees the Preston Rooms have received two awards in 2012 – The first was £300 from the Queen’s Jubilee Fund.  This money was used over the jubilee weekend, and also to make some purchases for the hall.

Another great coup was coming runner up in the Pride of Norfolk awards for our efforts of working    collaboratively across the community.

Structure and fabric of the building:

It is worth remembering that we have to have the hall professionally cleaned at least twice a year and also the large number of windows need regularly cleaning.  The Parochial Church Council has helped us with the cost of this.  The outside environment also needs regular maintenance; here we are grateful to volunteers who have kept the side beds clear of weeds and also maintained the flower tubs at the front.  Curing the year the coping stones of the old outside toilets were repaired and made safe.  It was ntoed that some window sills are in poor condition.  Three quotes have been received and this work will commence shortly.
Treasurers report:


Income for the year 

£3770.54
Expenditure


£713.76
Profit



£56.78
Moving forward
Village Consultation
This is awaiting decisions ont he new Parish Plan.
New Trustees

Steven Newstead and Alan Wiseman joined the committee at the beginning of the year and have been a great asset in running the fund raising events and clubs.

New Clubs

This year saw the start up of two regular clubs.  Alan Wiseman has the bowls going again, and Susan Francis has been instrumental in setting up regular circuit training sessions.  There are also regular table tennis tournaments.

Keeping your Village Hall

The cost of just opening the hall has been over £2,000 this year.  The hall is the only public building in the Parish, the committee has been working hard to try and maximise the small resources and provide best value for money in everything they do.  Many people support the hall, but this needs to continue for the hall to remain open.
5 St Swithins Parochial Church Council Report

Report given by Mr Harry Buxton, Church Warden

I would like to thank Sandra, Rob and team for their pattern of services at Ashmanhaugh, there really is something for everyone.  Communion at the end of the month, Family service in the middle, and a prayer at the beginning of the month.
The PCC conintues to be involved in fundraising, the village raises an extraordinary amount of funds considering the small size of the village.     The events that are put on are obviously enjoyed.  The Jubilee was well supported, with all the agencies in the village involved.  

Thanks were expressed to the Parish Council for their support in keeping the churchyard, the church is an integral part of the village whether people attend the services are not.

WISPIRE will be functional shortly – currently 35 people have applied.

6 Ashmanhaugh Cricket Club Report

Report from Mr Lance Taylor, Chair of Ashmanhaugh and Barton Wanderers.
Despite the merging and additional grounds available there is a full fixture list here in Ashmanhaugh, with a Youth Team every Saturday – any young people from the village are welcome, boys and girls.  Anyone prepared to umpire or score would also be made very welcome by the club.
If there are any ideas, or problems Mr Taylor would be happy to hear from anyone.

7 Ashmanhaugh Light Railway Report

Mr John Pond reported that they had had a successful year and birthday parties were particularly popular.  Anyone can stop by on Wednesdays or Saturdays at 11am. Playgroups have been attending and spending the morning at the Railway.  This year is intended to be a year of consolidation.  It will be open the first Sunday from May to October
 8.
Parishioners matters

Mr Neal Sharpe questioned the Parish Council with regard to reinstating the ditch on Church Road.  The Clerk will put it onto the next Parish Council Agenda.
There being no other topics, the meeting closed at 8.14pm and refreshments served.
The Annual Parish Council Meeting

Tuesday 07 May 2013
will be held in the

Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh

at

7.00pm
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The Parish Clerk, Weavers Edge,  Chequers Street, East Ruston NR12 9JT
01692 580859
sbmr@hotmail.com
15  March 2013
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